

Bilton, Wyton & Ganstead East Neighbourhood Watch

Co-ordinators Meeting held 730pm 6/12/15 at St.Peters Church Hall, Bilton

Members present: SA Dale, B Longstaff, G Sharp, C Crawford, S Mills, S Little, S Cocklin, G Gilby, R Hollis, PCSO D Bainton

Apologies received: A & D Burdall, J Gilliat, S Tennyson

Minutes from the last meeting: Apologies received of no minutes available due to the recent injury to the Clerk. The Committee send thoughts and get well wishes to Jean.

<u>Crime Report:</u> one crime recorded for December 2014 – make off without payment £40 of unleaded fuel. Unable to establish the number plate of a white mini cooper with black roof & bonnet stripes.

<u>Parish Council:</u> A Flag Pole has been installed with the permission of the Bilton Village hall Committee in the grounds of the village hall near to the main entrance. Flags will fly to celebrate different events. It is hoped that a Parish flag will be made.

<u>First Responders:</u> Five people have shown an interest in the First Responder scheme. Applying for a grant to purchase a lock box for the defibrillator. An CPAD/AED awareness night will be arranged.

<u>Treasurers Report:</u> Unfortunately due to the Clerks injury, a fund total was not available.

Crime Prevention activities: PCSO Bainton hopes to arrange a cycle marking event at the village hall.

Any other business: Holmes lane speed awareness sign has been ordered. Street lamps replacement has started in the village. "STREETWISE" social forum was discussed as a tool to recommend services/trades etc. Concern of possible drug activity at a property in St.Peters View was raised.

The meeting welcomed Maureen Yates, who is the new Community & Crime Reduction Officer for the East Riding Council. Maureen explained her role which includes supporting Neighbourhood watch groups and is currently planning an ERYC website for NHW. Maureen also explained No drinking zones, gating orders and Community Payback scheme.

The meeting also welcomed Jody Nightingale from East Riding Trading standards Dept. Jody explained how No Cold Calling Zones works, currently there is 960 zones within the ER which give residents the confidence to say "No" to cold callers and to stop people who cold call. The meeting discussed and supports the scheme. Members are to consider suitable locations for this scheme around the village. Jody also informed us about a free Electric blanket testing service.

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 3/2/15 at 730pm St.Peters Church Hall, Bilton

Signed as a true record: Date: 3 . 2 . 1 5